
FORT CROOK HISTORICAL SOCIETY
Regular Monthly Meeting
September 1, 2020

Present: Tim Glaze, President, Peggie Bidwell, Vice President, Doreen Albaugh-
Zaitz, Secretary, Carrie Jurrens, Treasurer, Directors: Harry Kraft, Billy Mason, 
Randall Harr, Interterm Director: Robert Ingram, Members, Tom Ricker and Betty 
Stoltenberg

1. Called to Order: 7:08 PM

2. Flag Salute

3. Welcome Guest/Introductions: Tim Introduced Robert Ingram, Interterm Director. 
Larry Burns, Director, has turned in his resignation. Tim will get a plaque to 
present to Larry for his years of services.

4. Announcements: Tim updated that the gravel has been delivered from Packway. The 
museum will receive a bill for the order and delivery. The Carrol Ranch will pay 
the bill.

5. August minutes read by Secretary. Spelling corrections for Ben Jansen versus 
Jayden. Minutes approval first motion from Harry, Peggie second. Motion carried.

6. Carrie, Treasurer, reviewed monthly treasurer report. Carrie updated that 
members who are purchasing Pioneer Raffle tickets are also donating additional 
dollars to the museum. Carrie asked if the additional money should be used to 
purchase additional raffle prizes? Tim asked to discuss this question later. First 
motion from Randall, Billy second. Motion carried.

Old Business

1. IT/Printer: 4 price options from Compair. Carrie asked if any of the options 
have phone access. Harry stated that he will have to check into this. Compair has 
faster services and customer service. Basic plan is $50.00 per month. If museum 
decides to change providers, the museum will need to update email address on the 
website and brochures. The upgrade in the system will allow to access to the 
cameras from anywhere. Tim requested to carry this motion item for next month.
Printer: Ink Jet printer. Carrie reported that there are no printers available for 
purchase.

2. Wagon/Letter: Tim updated that the museum has been waiting for funds for the 
wagon. Tim has requested that a letter be mailed out to all members to solicit for 
donations. Along with the letter, pictures of  before and after of the present 
restored wagons. Fund goal is $5,000.00 to restore two more wagon projects. First 
motion from Harry, Peggie second. Motion carried.

3. Acquisition Progress: Harry asked about setting up recording of acquisitions 
into a Data Base program. This process would be overwhelming. Harry will check if 
there is a software system that might work for the museum. Tim reported that both 
Merri and Ann have been working very hard on the Bruce estate. The Alcove is pretty
much completed. Red Barn looks very nice. Can walk around the barn now.

4. Fair Float: Billy has been working diligently on the museum float. Billy will be
at the High School at 9:00 Sunday. Needing participants to be on the float.

5. Pioneer Day Raffle/potluck: Doreen updated that She along with Ann and Merri 
were at Ray’s market Saturday selling tickets. Made $277.00 dollars. Potluck can be



held at the church hall. Potluck to begin at 11:30. Raffle drawings at 2:00 PM on 
Saturday September 19th.

6. Harvest Dinner: Cancelled due to Covid-19.

7. Gift Shop: Gift Shop Policy will need to be signed by all volunteers who docent 
at the museum. Discussion regarding out of town checks. The Board is fine with 
acceptance of out of town checks as long as driver license number and telephone 
number is written on the check. Carrie mention the Square and tablet to accept 
debit and credit cards. Carrie will have her brother look into this possible 
option. Tim will update the acceptance of out of town check in the Gift Shop 
Policy.

8. Hall Drain: Tim updated board of the barriers that he has come up against trying
to get the outdoor drain connected to the sewer pipe. Board agreed to dig a trench.
Robert updated that the Museum needs to call 811 PG&E to get a USA evaluation prior
to digging a trench. Robert stated that once ok’d, he might be able to assist with 
this project.

9. By-laws Update: Tim stated that a committee needs to be established to review 
the By-laws. And to clarify the lifetime membership. Committee: Tim, Randall & 
Harry.

New Business

10. West Wall: Outdoor sprinkler has been hitting the Westside wall of the museum. 
Water has been seeping through into the museum. Tim changed the sprinkler to 
prevent water hitting the wall. Tim discussed sealing the brick to prevent water 
from coming back into the museum.

11. Sign: Tim shared the Main building sign found and a post that he would like to 
use by the Round Barn to direct visitors where the main building is located.

12. Chinking Party: Tim reported that the Fort Cabin & Lewis Cabin need some 
repairs. Tim asked for this project to start this Fall.

13. Additional Donations: The Board feels that there is enough raffle prizes. 
Additional donations to be used for the museum.

Adjourned: 8:24 PM


